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MINUTES 
Institutional Strategic Planning Council (ISPC) 
October 7, 2015 
1:00-3:00     (ST 107) 
 
 
Attendees:   
 

• Attendees:    
 
Ruth Leal (Staff-Instructional Production Specialist*ISPC Chair*) 
Melissa Bader (Faculty Rep to District Enrollment Management Committee *ISPC  

Chair*) 
 
Barbara Moore (Transfer Faculty)    
Natalie Aceves (Staff-Educational Advisor) 
Peggy Campo (Academic Senate President)  
David Mills (Basic Skills Faculty)    
Jason Parks (Chair of Chairs – APC)      
Greg Aycock (Dean of Institutional Effectiveness) 
Jim Thomas (CTE Faculty) 
Ruth Jones-Santos (Staff-Administrative Assistant II) 
Mark DeAsis (Dean of Admissions and Records) 
Ana Molina (Staff-Administrative Assistant II) 
Monica Green (VP Student Services) 
Siobhan Freitas (At-Large)  
Diann Thursby (Staff-Account Services Clerk) 
Suzie Schepler (ASNC-President)    
Ruth Smith (Recorder) 
 

• Absentees:     
 
Diane Dieckmeyer (VP Academic Affairs*ISPC Chair*)  
Beth Gomez (VP Business Services) 
Celia Brockenbrough (Library Faculty) 
John Coverdale (CTE & Grants Advisory Rep)  
  

• Guests:    Gustavo Oceguera, Collen Molko, Kevin Fleming, Tricia Hodawanus, Eric 
Betancourt, Jan Muto, Mark Hartley, Kris Anderson 
 

Approval of Agenda: 
 
    Approval of Agenda for October 7, 2015. 
 

Motion by Peggy Campo, second by Ruth Jones-Santos to approve the agenda with 
the following amendments.  Add a new Item I.B. – SSSP Plan Draft and a new Item 
I.E. – National Center Renewal Plan.  Motion approved.  

 
Approval of Minutes:  
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    Approval of Minutes for September 16, 2015.     
 

Motion by Jason Parks, second by Mark DeAsis to approve the minutes from the 
September 16, 2015 meeting with a correction to the ASNC President.   Motion 
approved with three abstentions.   

   
I. Information Items: 

 
A. Committee Reports  

 
 Technology Committee (Ruth Leal) 

 
 Reviewed the Technology Committee’s Fall 2015 report (see attached). 
 Noted the committee’s trainings and workshops.  One resource was 

Lynda.com.  It was decided that based on usage and a satisfaction survey 
that Lynda.com would be funded for another year. All “Learn with Lynda” 
workshops are approved for flex credit.  Also coordinated a Blackboard 
workshop during the spring.  

 Reviewed the Technology Committee’s website on the Norco home page. 
 The committee administered a Spring survey.  They had 50 faculty 

members, 48 staff and 204 students participate. The results were positive 
but did find some areas that can be improved. 

 Shared an update on ITSC and what topics they have been discussing. 
Office 365 is scheduled for implementation in Fall 2015. Considering a 
video streaming system upgrade that will cost $800k for the District.  

 
 Legacy Committee (Eric Betancourt and Gustavo Oceguera) 
 
 Gustavo Oceguera is a new tri-chairs for this committee along with faculty 

member, Stan Tyler.  Reviewed the committee membership. 
 The committee recently held a retreat as their first meeting of the 

semester.   
 They are teaming up with Student Equity. 
 Did review statement of purpose and it will remain the same. 
 Reviewed the Legacy Committee Report for Fall 2015.  (see attached) 
 The committee is working on flex credit approval for the training activity 

that is scheduled after the Read to Succeed event.  
 Legacy recently received an additional funding source.   They are 

receiving funds from ASNC and the Student Equity Plan.   
 

B. SSSP Plan (Monica Green)   
 

• Dr. Green introduced Mr. Mark Hartley, the new Dean of Student Life, and Suzie 
Schepler the current President of ASNC.   

• Explained that the SSSP was started in 1986 under the program name of 
matriculation. The mission of the program is to increase student access and 
success by providing effective core services including orientation, assessment and 
placement, counseling, academic advising and early intervention. (see attached) 

• Funding must be used for the core services.   Norco has not received their 
allocation yet. 
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• Plan utilizes a new format and is due Oct 30.  Asking for feedback before 
submittal (by Oct 15).  The plan will be distributed electronically to everyone. 
The hard copy has highlighted areas that may be of particular interest to members 
of the ISPC.   

• Discussed the Student Success Committee’s need for representation from the 
faculty. Peggy Campo volunteered to attend the next meeting. 

• Discussion on the need to vote on the finished plan and how this process would 
work. Plan will be brought back to the next meeting for vote to accept and 
forward.   
 

C.  Review of ISPC Membership (Melissa Bader) 
 
• Reviewed the ISPC membership list. 
• Requested that the faculty make sure their department chairs know what their 

meeting schedule requirements are so they can be addressed in all future teaching 
assignments.  

 
D. Strategic Planning Policy Review (Greg Aycock) 

 
• Have to review all strategic planning evaluation mechanisms.   
• Reviewed college president memorandum.   

o Suggestion to include the listing of resources allocations in the 
description. 

o Discussed whether or not this memorandum is an evaluation mechanism.  
 

• Annual progress report on education master plan, goal objectives and dashboard 
indicators. 

o Discussed how this plan is shared with the committees and the 
community.  

o This component is vital to the institution and the presentation format needs 
to reflect the importance.  

o Would like item to say “presented to ISPC and distributed to the college” 
and make a change to indicate during the fall term, not the beginning of 
the fall term. 
 

• Report of resource allocation 
o Needs to include ISPC.   
o Discussed the need for this report but that it is not an evaluative 

mechanism.  
o Discussed the possibility of changing the heading for this area to including 

evaluation and reporting or something to that effect. Suggest taking 
another look at the standard. 

o Committee needs clarification before any further decision on this item.    
 

E. National Center Renewal Plan (Colleen Molko) 
 
• Plan was established to increase the number of skilled supply chain technicians in 

America. 
• Colleen reviewed and summarized the project.  (see attached) 
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• Current funding takes Norco College through July.  This proposal asks for an 
additional five years of funding and continues the work that we are currently 
doing. 

• Shared parts of the new plan indicating what has been accomplished with first 
funding and what the plans for the future include.   

• Will know whether or not we will receive the additional funding by March or 
April.  

• There is only one course that the National Center indicates we need that is not 
currently offered. Paul VanHulle is working on starting the required class. 

• This grant does not have a declining budget allocation. 
   

F. CCSSE Report (Greg Aycock) 
 
• Tabled until the next meeting. 

 
G. Committee Rules & Responsibilities (Ruth Leal) 

 
•  Tabled until the next meeting. 

 
II. Open Hearing 

 
• Natalie shared that the application filing deadlines are approaching.  Tell your 

students. 
• Invitation from ASNC to share information, comments and/or well wishes for 

Umpqua College Community.  Available in the CSS building upstairs.    
• The Career and Job Fair is next week.  Dr. Fleming suggested that everyone 

follow Goal #4 that talks about enhancing partnerships by speaking to the 
community at the job and career fair.  

• Please complete the facilities survey that closes on Oct 9th.   
 

Adjourned –  3:00 pm 
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